## TMACOG Water Quality Council May 11, 2020 - 1:00 p.m. Web-based Meeting

Join the meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/629263173

> You can also dial in using your phone. United States: +1 (872) 240-3212

> > Access Code: 629-263-173

## Welcome

Jon Eckel, Chair, City of Perrysburg Melissa Greene Hopfer, Vice Chair, Lucas County

## Port Clinton Flooding in 2019

Mayor Mike Snider, City of Port Clinton Tracy Colston, Safety Service Director City of Port Clinton

## Speaker Bios:

Mayor Mike Snider, a former City Council Member, was appointed to the Mayor's position on April 9<sup>th</sup>, 2019 to fill the vacated term of his predecessor. Ironically, appointment occurred just two days before the first of a series of high-water related floods impacted Port Clinton! Mayor Mike was then elected for his first 4-year term in office – a term which began on January 1, 2020. Mike is very proud of the fact that his family predates the Civil War in the Port Clinton area. As the Mayor of Port Clinton is a "part-time" position, in his free time, Mike serves as President of the Ohio State Alumni Club of Ottawa County, PC Area 4<sup>th</sup> of July Festivities Chairman, Civilian Volunteer for the PCFD and member of the PC Kiwanis Club. To pay his bills, Mike is employed as Vice President of Rental Operations for Lake Erie Vacation Rentals, Inc., which is the Lake Erie Shores & Islands Region's largest vacation rental management company – a position which he has held for 25 years.

Tracy Colston is a lifelong resident of Port Clinton, Ohio with strong family roots in his community. In the private sector, Tracy is a former sporting goods and sports memorabilia business owner. That love of sports, specifically basketball, has given him the opportunity to share his "hoops passion" with others as an 8<sup>th</sup> Grade Boy's Basketball Coach. In the public sector Tracy has held multiple positions within the City of Port Clinton including Director of Parks & Recreation, Cemetery Sextant, Street Department Supervisor and even an extended stint as Safety-Service Director prior to his re-appointment to that position in January of this year.

Staff Report (Kari Gerwin, TMACOG)

**Public Comments** 

Next meeting scheduled for July 13, 2020